Outreach Committee Report

September 29, 2007

The committee met today to discuss the methods and scope of Outreach.  Outreach crosses into Membership, Marketing, and Education.  In an attempt to narrow the focus to create a plan to follow for the year we first identified groups that could be targeted by Zones, Regions, Associations and individual clubs.  Some of the groups include: Girl Scouts, community centers, private health clubs, Boys and Girls clubs, summer rec programs, day camps, county clubs, summer day care programs, after school programs and vacation care programs.  We decided that the present Y program would focus on that organization.  Two other sources that were mentioned were the American Camping Association and the Day Camp Association.  These groups hold annual and regional conferences.  
We discussed a “Try-it” program.  Several areas have contacted their local Girl Scout councils and set-up programs that lead to a badge.  We are investigating whether this is a national badge or whether each local council creates its own programming.  We will be attempting to contact the National Council to see whether a national program can be established.

It has been suggested that a kit be developed for clubs or organizations wishing to run “Try-it” programs.  This kit could include as lesson plan and skills for a 2 hour program, posters, caps, nose clips and or tee shirts.  Much of this would depend on getting funding.  In the meantime, Betsy McGeoch (CDYMCA Sculpins) volunteered to submit a program out line she has been using with the Girl Scouts in her area.  This will be used as a beginning to develop the kit.

Another idea discussed was using the Internet and a My Space type site to connect with former synchronized swimmers.  By reconnecting, it may be possible to either bring some of these people back to the sport in a supportive role, if not a coach or judge.
As with everything else, many Outreach approaches require funding for give away items, posters, pamphlets or travel to conventions.  Due to some of the financial constraints we presently incur, we would ask any member who attends conferences for likely targets also consider acting as an official representative of USSS to bring our message to that organization.  The Outreach Committee, the Membership Vice President and the National Office Staff will be happy to assist you with methods of presentation.

We charge each club to send us one outreach method you have used successfully.  We also challenge each club to extend a “reach” to one organization in your area and let us know the results.  You may send your ideas and information to Sheila Wright, Outreach Committee, wrightsync@aol.com, Stephanie Crocker, Membership Manager, Stephanie @usasynchro.org, or Scotti Nichols, Vice President of Member Services, scotti.nichols@sbcglobal.net.  
